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 Pictured below are students training for the up and coming Southern Illawarra Grade Sports  
competitions on Thursday afternoon.  Congratulations to all students who are signed up to play in grade 
sport this term. I hope all students enjoy themselves and if past history is any indication, they will bring 
great credit to themselves and the school. 
 
We have been able to enter a pleasing number of teams in the Grade Sport competition this term. Junior 
teams include students from Years 7 and 8 and senior teams include students from Years 9 and 10. 
 
We have entered the following teams: 
 

Junior Girls:     Netball and  Oztag               
Junior Boys:    Soccer, 2 x Oztag teams and 2 x Basketball teams 
Senior Girls:     Volleyball, Netball and Oztag          
Senior Boys:    Oztag and Basketball 
 
Grade sport commences 
Week 3 of the term on a 
home and away basis.  
When travelling students 
will be asked to pay $7 for 
the bus.   There is no 
charge when the games 
are played at KHS.  In 
Week 3 we are playing 
Dapto High School in all 
sports. What a great way to 
start the competition with 
the local derby against our 
arch rivals.  
 
Students who are playing 
at Dapto High School will 
be walking to the venue 
with their teacher so there 
will be no charge in Week 
3. Thank you to  
parents/carers and  
students for their  
co-operation and support 
of the Grade Sport here at 
KHS. 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

c 

At the beginning of the year I don’t think anyone could have predicted what we were going to encounter 
in 2020! I have been extremely proud of the way students have conducted themselves during a  
challenging first half of the year. I would like to acknowledge and thank our Wellbeing Team and Year  
Advisers, and also parents and carers for their support for our students during these times. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This term will see the recommencement of various school activities. In Week 5 we 
have our school photos and some incursions and school activities will be up and  
running again. Still, we must remember to adhere to the protocols regarding safety for 
staff and students. We will keep you up to date and pass on relevant information to 
students as required. 
 
 

 
 
 
Term 3 will include subject selections for Years 8a nd 9 for their Stage 
5 electives, and Year 10 for their Stage 6 senior classes. For Year 8, it 
will be the first time that students have an opportunity to make  
decisions regarding the subjects they wish to study. Students may like 
to start thinking about their subject choices. Information regarding  
subject selection procedures will be provided soon.  
 
 
 

 
In Week 10 of Term 2, students in Years 7-10 completed their sports choices for Term 3. This is a great 
step forward as many sports have now been allowed to run for the first time since COVID-19. I would like 
to thank Mrs Kohlhardt, Sports Co-ordinator, for all of her work in organising sport this term. We are so 
lucky to have so many great options to choose from! I’m sure that if we didn’t have the Executive  
Meeting during sport time, you would find a few Head Teachers and Deputy Principals down on the cycle 
path or at the golf driving range joining in the fun! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I would also like to wish Year 12 all the best during their Trial HSC exams, which will be taking place in 
Week 3 and Monday Week 4.  
 
A Kalsow 
Stage 4 Deputy Principal 
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The second Thursday in September is RUOK? Day 
 
On September 10 it is a chance to ask those around us how they’re travelling and if they need any  
support. Our students, children, families, parents/carers and co-workers may be experiencing  
difficulties in life, but just don’t know how to bring the subject up. RUOK? Day gives us the chance to 
start conversations and check in with our friends, family and co-workers. 
 
RUOK? Day is a day dedicated to reminding everyone that it is important to ask ‘RUOK?’ to support 
people that may be struggling with the ups and downs of our lives. You never know what somebody 
else is going through, until you ask the question. 

 

 
 

 
Please be an active RUOK?  question asker. 
 
 
D Ursino 
Kullillah 
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Term 3 Creating Chances 
 
The Creating Chances coaching program has kicked off again this term.  
 

It was great to see our student group from Term One resume the program after an extended break due 
to COVID-19 restrictions. Every student showed outstanding participating in both theoretical and practi-
cal  
aspects of the session. 
 

The focus of the latest workshop was building on our student’s existing leadership skills and developing 

their 
coach-
ing ca-
pacity.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



SCIENCE 

From this... 

The busy business of Science  
 

The Science Faculty have been busy preparing for the modified Marine Studies Room. Marine Studies 
classes, in Stage 5 and 6, have been working with Mr Crighton on building an aquarium like, interactive 
Marine Room. Keep an eye on this space, as the tanks are set up similar to what you would see in your 
local pet store. If you are thinking of taking Marine Studies as a subject as an elective in Year 9 or 10 or 
as a HSC subject, speak to Mr Crighton.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 will be soon thinking about elective choices for 2021, these are just a few of the creative and 
challenging tasks that are completed in iSTEM.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shortly students in Year 10 will be making subject choices for 2021. The Science Faculty offer a wide 
range of subjects. If you have any questions regarding our subject offerings, please see your Science 
teacher or Mrs Cohen. It is important that students make informed choices about their pattern of study. 

C Cohen 
Head Teacher Science 

WINNERS! 

Earlier last term iSTEM  
completed concrete bunker to 
prevent a bomb blast. Xanthe, 
Kezia and Georgia took out the 
win, receiving first place in the 
challenge. 

Students have been working in the world of Computer Aided Design (CAD), designing and printing their 
own key rings. Currently they have been given the challenge to design and 3D print an item to solve an 
everyday problem. We look forward to seeing what awesome ideas these students will have. This term, 
iSTEM will be studying robotics using LEGO Mindstorm. 
 

Tiarne H designed a device to hold her rings whilst washing her hands. This idea sprung to life due to 
the need for constant hand washing due to COVID-19. Above is her 3D printed device undergoing a 
chemical polish.  



SCIENCE 
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Did you know? About half of what we throw into the garbage bin is food and garden waste! Mixed 
with the rest of our garbage, the potential of these organic materials is lost and are usually wasted 
in landfills where they contribute to environmental problems like the greenhouse effect and water 
pollution.. 
 
Well, Kanahooka High School is now the proud owner of 3 Recycling and Composting (food scrap) bins to 
encourage all students to rethink what we do with our waste and become part of the solution, not add to 
the problem.  
Our students will start to learn all about sustainability, the three R’s of waste management – Reduce,  
Reuse and Recycle and get into the habit of composting their own materials, not only to make their  
environment more sustainable and healthy, but to become key players in contributing positively to the  
environment in which they live.  

These bins will live in the quad, Cola and Canteen areas, so be sure to look out for the eye-catching  
posters around the school, which will tell students what to put in each bin.   
  

“The greatest threat to our planet is the belief that someone else will 
save it.” – Robert Swan.  So together, let’s continue to take steps that 
protects the planet that gives us a home.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
R Simpson 
Science 
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 Creative Arts  
It has been a challenging time for our Visual Arts students, with so much disruption in their learning overall, 
it has been difficult for them to maintain focus on being creative. Our students have shown resilience and 
determination and we have had some excellent submissions that students can be proud of.  
 
Year 12 Visual Design recently completed sculptures based on the work of the painter, Francis Bacon. 
There have been some interesting depictions of his work in 3D form. 
 
Year 11 Visual Arts students have been working hard post-home schooling to complete their landscape 
Assessment Task. They really pushed themselves to get the work completed and there have been some 
amazing results from a talented group. 
  
The Wollongong Youth Centre recently asked for submissions from young people in the Wollongong  
area to share their photographs of our region. Two of our talented students in Years 9 and 11, Charlotte W 
and Shania A, had their work selected for exhibition on the exterior of the Youth Centre. Congratulations 
girls! 
 
Year 11 Visual Design have recently completed their Skate Deck designs, with some pleasing results. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
S Traicevski, 
NGreen, 
A Bowen 
Visual Arts Teachers 
 

Year 12 Visual Design: 3D Ceramic Busts by Shaeahna H and Tiara S 

Year 11 Visual Design: Skate Deck Designs by Paige G, Cassidy C, Jacinta P, Amber C, Charm B 
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 Photography: I Love Wollongong Project by Shania A and Charlotte W 

Year 11 Visual Arts: Exploring Representation by Cassidy C, Hannah M and Paige G 



CLONTARF 

 

CONTACT US 

Mick Montague         Glenn Carlson 
Director                 Operations Officer 
0438 340 147        0429 888 644 
michael.montague4@det.nsw.edu.au   glenn.carlson2@det.nsw.edu.au 

The True Value of a Partnership 
 
Justin N’s journey to commence a School-Based Traineeship with Blackwoods is quite remarkable. 
 
Justin first met Blackwoods at our Employment Forum in August 2019, which sparked an interest in him.  
Justin was becoming disinterested in school and was not eager to complete Year 12.   
 
Towards the end of 2019, Blackwoods indicated that they were looking to hire a school based trainee for 
2020.  Clontarf made our Academy members aware of the opportunity and it was Justin who pushed really 
hard to be considered for the role.  Justin participated in multiple work experiences to try and impress his 
potential employer and the feedback from Blackwoods was that he did really well. 
 
As thing progressed, Justin was offered a School Based Traineeship in Warehousing, but then COVID-19 
hit the world and this was put on hold.  With so much uncertainty, this opportunity looked like it would not  
progress as Justin would not have enough time to complete the requirements of the course.  
 
This is where the real value of a partnership came into play.  Kanahooka High School staff were  
amazing - from the Principal to the Career Adviser - they have bought in to ensure this opportunity did not 
evaporate. 
 
The Department of Education played a role to speed the process up and Blackwoods fought hard to get 
Justin on their books as he was the first person hired into their organisation after the COVID-19 breakout.  
He is now Blackwoods youngest employee across the entire country. 
 
Justin has been incredible and done everything asked of him.  He was so keen to start that he began work 
in the school holidays with one day’s notice.  He now has an opportunity that will allow him to finish Year 
12 and also learn valuable working skills. 
 
This story shows the true value of a partnership and the things we can achieve with everyone buying in. 
 
J Toohey 
Clontarf 
Kanahooka Academy 
 
 

mailto:michael.montague4@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:glenn.carlson2@det.nsw.edu.au
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NOTICEBOARD 

 

Safe, responsible and respectful use of digital technology 
 
Our children and young people have grown up with digital technology and it is 
woven into their lives.   
 
During COVID-19 many young people are using digital technology more often 
to learn and to socialise.  
 
Supporting children and young people to use technology in a safe, respectful and responsible manner  
allows for more active online learning that can increase student engagement and participation. It also  
supports access to a broader range of content and learning resources that can supplement students’ 
learning experiences. 
 
Being safe online is a shared responsibility for students, teachers, parents, carers and the broader  
community. 
 
It is important that families can communicate with their children about  how to use digital technology in 
safe, responsible and respectful ways.  
  
Here are some key reminders for children and young people of how to stay safe online:  
 
 Protect personal information, including name, address, school, email address, telephone number, 

pictures and other personal details. 
 Never share user names or passwords and only use your own. 
 Ask a teacher or other responsible adult for help if anyone online asks for personal information, 

wants to meet or offers money or gifts.  
 Let a teacher or other responsible adult know immediately if anything online is suspicious, harmful or 

inappropriate. 
 Never hack, disable or bypass any hardware or software security, including any virus protection, 

spam and filter. 
 
Further information can be found at: 
 
Digital Citizenship website: https://www.digitalcitizenship.nsw.edu.au/ 
 
Esafety Commissioner: https://www.esafety.gov.au/ 
 
The department’s Student use of digital devices and online service policy supports schools to maximise 

the benefits and minimise the risks of digital environments, and prepare students for life beyond school. 

              School Photo Day 2020 
 
            Just a reminder that School Photo Day is scheduled for: 
 
                               Wednesday 19 August 2020 
 
         There will be a catch up day on Monday 24 August 2020. 
 
Envelopes have been handed out to students.  Family group pictures are  
available on request . Please see Mr Philpot in the English faculty to pick up a 
family envelope or see him if you have any questions. 

https://www.digitalcitizenship.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/
https://policies.education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2020-0471
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YEAR 7 ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 

All enrolment forms for 
 Year 7 2021 are required to be submitted ASAP. 

 
Please bring in your child’s Birth Certificate,  

Immunisation Record and proof of  
residential address.  

We can copy these for you. 
 

Any enquiries please contact Vera Rupa on   

4261 4011. 

Got a favourite song? 
 
Like to hear it all week? 
 
Did you know you can request a song for the school 
bell? 
 
You can place your requests in the note box located in the 
Main Office Foyer. 

Get the Newsletter Emailed 
  
Help reduce waste by receiving an electronic copy of the 

newsletter.  It is also a great way to ensure the newsletter 

does not get lost in transit.  

 

If you would like the newsletter emailed directly to you 

please advise by phone or email us directly:  

 

           kanahooka-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

UNIFORM PRICES 
 

Blouse (White with emblem)  $20.00 
Tailored Long Pants (Black)   $33.00 

Tailored Shorts (Black)   $31.00 
Skirt (Limited stock)     $28.00  
Tunic (Limited stock)      $55.00 
Polo Shirts (Large only)          $20.00 
Jumper  (no black, red & green only)   $22.00 
Sports Shirt      $32.00 
Long Pants (Black)    $30.00 
Shorts (Black)     $22.00 
Sport Shorts (1 x L & 1 x XL only)   $22.00 
Stockings       $5.00 
 

 
 
 

Lowes Dapto are now selling the KHS 
school uniform.  Limited stock is still  
available to purchase from the front office 
until we run out.  Please ring to confirm if 
we still have stock and size of what you  
require. 
 
Uniform sales at the Front Office between: 
8.00am and 2.00pm Monday to Friday. 

   


